## GOLF COURSE TERRACE ESTATES NEIGHBORHOOD ASSSOCIATION

## P.O. BOX 231576

## SACRAMENTO, CA 95823

MAY 3, 2018

Joe Devlin, Chief of Cannabis Policy

Joy Patterson, Zoning Administrator

The Board of Directors of GCTENA agrees with our neighbors, the South Land Park Neighborhood Association, regarding cannabis operations as expressed in their letter to you dated April 8, 2018. Until appropriate policies regarding overconcentration are adopted, there must be a moritorium on approval of any and all location proposals. No "grandfather" locations should be allowed.

We trust that you will observe this most logical request.

Sincerety,

Ernest Lehr, Chair

Cc: Mayor and Council

Law and Legislation Committee